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January 31st, 2024 
 
On behalf of Housing Oregon, a coalition representing 
over 90 organizations committed to affordable housing 
and community development across Oregon, I write to 
express our strong support for the Municipal 
Development Protection Fund (LC 241). 
 
Our members include a diverse array of entities actively 
engaged in building, financing, and supporting affordable 
housing initiatives. Our members, comprising community 
development corporations, financial institutions, and 
supportive service providers, work tirelessly to support 
Oregon's diverse communities, including farmworkers, 
veterans, and culturally specific groups.  
 
The significance of LC241 cannot be overstated in our 
shared mission to develop affordable housing. System 
Development Charges (SDCs) represent a substantial 
portion of housing development costs, disproportionately 
impacting smaller and lower-cost units. By changing the 
timing of SDC payments to six months after occupancy, 
this bill offers a practical solution to reduce financial 
strain on nonprofit developers, allowing them to save 
considerably on interest payments. 
 
The proposed shift in SDC payment timing, backed by 
the Municipal Development Protection Fund and the 
Oregon Housing and Community Services (OHCS) 
guarantee, is a strategic move to mitigate risks for local 
governments. It is a thoughtful approach to balancing 
municipal interests with the dire need for affordable 
housing development. 
 
The housing crisis disproportionately affects Black, 
Indigenous, and People of Color, who are more likely to 
be renters. Reducing barriers like SDCs can facilitate the 
production of more affordable housing, a critical step 
towards addressing these disparities. This bill presents 
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an opportunity to support housing development in areas with high rents and 
low vacancies, benefiting communities across Oregon. 
 
In conclusion, Housing Oregon firmly supports LC 241, recognizing its 
potential to make a significant difference in the lives of Oregonians and the 
landscape of affordable housing development. We urge lawmakers to 
consider the profound positive impacts this bill could have and to support its 
passage. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this vital issue. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Rachael Duke 
Board Chair 
Housing Oregon 


